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In 2024, the shares of Abraj were transferred to 00 SAOC (OOEP's parent company) under a common 

control transaction. OOEP's financial results for 01 2024 include RO 5.95 million of profit from Abraj as 

compared to nil in 01 2025. Adjusting for Abraj, OOEP's Net Profit after tax was stable at RO 74,867, a 

1.8% reduction compared to the first quarter of 2024. 

The Company obtained new loan facilities of RO 384.5 million in September 2024 to refinance a 

subordinated loan. The new facilities finance cost of RO 5.35 million is included in 01 2025 as compared 

to RO 1.5 million in 01 2024. 

Growth 

In March 2025, OOEP entered into an Exploration and Production Sharing Agreement (EPSA) with the 

Ministry of Energy and Minerals and Gene! Energy pie to develop Block 54 (also known as the Karawan 

Concession), spanning an area of 5,632 km2 in Al Wusta Governorate. OOEP will hold 60% participating 

interest and will be the operator of Block-54. Gene! Energy pie will join OOEP in Block-54 as a non-operating 

partner holding the remaining 40% participating interest. The EPSA will come into effect upon the issuance 

of a Royal Decree ratifying the EPSA. Block 54 will be under exploration and evaluation stage and 

geological studies, seismic, surveys and exploratory drilling will be carried out once the EPSA is ratified by 

the required Royal Decree. 

Outlook 

We will remain extremely vigilant about the ongoing market volatility. OOEP's management team continue 

to optimize the business for all eventualities. OOEP has met and overcome challenging economic 

conditions in the past and your Board remains confident in OOEP's ability to deliver value to its 

shareholders through the lows and highs of global economic cycles. Furthermore, the company is 

committed to its payout as set in the dividend policy in the prospectus for 2025 & 2026. 
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